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_____________________________________________________________________________
Emergency Management Apprenticeship Committee Meeting Minutes
Thursday, February 01, 2018 10:00 a.m. - Noon
Frederick Community College, 7932 Opossumtown Pike, Frederick, Maryland 21702
____________________________________________________________________________________
Present:

Mike Beck

Susan Blankenship

Steve Carter

Christina Crue

Kathleen Dayton


Kathy Francis

Latrice Lewis
Rich McClellan
Ed McDonough
Thomas Minton

Travis Nelson
Kristine Pearl

Jeffrey Smith 

Candy Turano

I. Welcome and Introductions
· Steve Carter and Kathy Francis welcomed all Committee members. Committee members introduced themselves.
II. Review of Approval of Registered Occupation
· The Emergency Management Specialist Apprenticeship Program was approved by the Maryland Apprenticeship and Training Council on January 9, 2018. The MACEM intends to submit the curriculum for Anne Arundel Community College, Montgomery College, and University of Maryland University College at a separate date. This is the first time a community college is a sponsor for a Registered Apprenticeship. This is a non-traditional apprenticeship, which means it is not a skilled trade. This is only the second emergency management apprenticeship program in the country.
III. Activity Review
· Two tentative employers: Frederick Community College and Frederick County EM.
· Job fairs: most recent in Washington County, Maryland.
· Apprenticeship website: address is www.MACEM.org; contains forms and documents related to apprenticeship.
IV. Program Advocacy: What YOU Can Do
· Thomas Minton commented that it is wise to think as broadly as we possibly can to reach people in both domains, physical emergencies and cyber emergencies.

· Ed McDonough commented that we should link emergency management with the different terminology that exists in the field. In other words, when speaking with employers, make sure that we tap into potential jobs and the terminology they use for those jobs.

· Christina Crue commented that emergency management as a field has been evolving so we should consider someone who has implemented public assistance programs. She mentioned Rockefeller funding, which would take socioeconomic factors and blend them with emergency management. She also questioned if apprentices may be deployed or placed in the DC area. Jeff Smith responded that we may go beyond Maryland companies. He stated that where employers are located is not an issue.
V.
Recruiting Effort for Host Employers and Apprentices

VI.
Suggestions and Comments
· Steve Carter provided a brief explanation of the forms that were included in the two folders given to each Committee member.

· Kathy Francis made note to the Committee members that we have prepared marketing materials that we are happy to share.

· Christina Crue mentioned IAEM and the possibility of distributing through that entity. She commented that she has companies to connect us with. She also added that Joseph Henderson would be a good contact, to which Steve Carter replied that he has reached out to Joe.

· Travis Nelson commented that we should not discount businesses based on their budget cycles.

· Latrice Lewis commented that there are many outreaches, e.g., Fort Detrick Alliance.

· Ed McDonough commented that business continuity should be considered as a possible apprenticeship.

· Travis Nelson asked if there are any limitations in hiring, e.g., the use of a polygraph. Steve Carter responded that within the competencies it is stated that the apprentice must meet the “requirements of the job.”
· Mike Beck commented that it would be good for employers to know that if a matched apprenticeship just wasn’t working then other arrangements would be made.

· Christina Crue asked what the apprentice receives upon completion of the program. Steve Carter, Jeff Smith, and Kathy Francis each explained that the apprentice will receive 27 credits in emergency management, documented experience, and an industry-recognized certificate.

· Latrice Lewis asked how many apprentices the MACEM will recruit. Steve Carter responded that we intend to have nine apprentices by the end of March and another eight apprentices by summer 2018. She also asked the MACEM if we would present the apprenticeship program if she organized a meeting with several employers, and Steve Carter assured her that we definitely would give a presentation.
VII.
Conclusion
· Steve Carter and Kathy Francis thanked the Committee members for attending and for their support.
VIII.
Adjournment
· Meeting adjourned at 11:05 a.m.
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